
Newsletter Ter
m 1 W

eek
 2

MUSWELLBROOK SOUTH
PUBLIC SCHOOL

Thursday 8 February 2024

MUSWELLBROOK 
SOUTH PUBLIC SCHOOL

57 Maitland Street Muswellbrook NSW 2333 
Ph: 02 6543 1896 F: 02 6543 3475 E: muswellbrs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

1st day of Kinder activities

Swimming carnival fun

Green team excited to be back

MESSAGEPRINCIPAL’S
Welcome back! I hope this  
message finds you refreshed,  
rejuvenated, and ready for an  
exciting year ahead. As we embark 
on our journey through 2024, I am 
thrilled to extend a warm welcome 
to all our returning students,  
families, and staff, as well as those 
joining us for the first time.

At Muswellbrook South Public 
School, our vision is clear:  
“Everyone in our school community 
is inspired to improve, feels cared 
for, is valued, and is supported to 
find purpose in their lives.” This  
vision serves as our guiding  
principle, driving everything we do to 
create a nurturing and  
empowering environment for our 
students to thrive.

I am delighted to welcome back 
Mrs. Brown and Mrs. Wilson, who 
are returning to continue their  
incredible work with our students. 
Their dedication, passion, and  
commitment to our school  
community are truly commendable, 
and we are fortunate to have them 

with us once again.
I also extend a warm welcome to 
our new teachers, Mrs Ellis, Mrs 
West and Miss Woodhouse.  
Additionally, we welcome Jamie-Lee 
Perry, who joins our team for the 
first time in 2024. Your enthusiasm, 
fresh perspectives, and expertise 
will undoubtedly enrich our school 
community and contribute to the 
success of our students. We are 
excited to embark on this journey 
together and witness the positive 
impact you will make in the lives of 
our students.

I also want to take a moment to  
congratulate our Green Team for 
receiving an Australia Day award. 
Your dedication to  
environmental sustainability and 
community service is truly  
inspiring, and this recognition is 
well-deserved. Your commitment to 
making a positive difference in our 
community sets a wonderful  
example for us all.

As we begin the new school year, let 
us reaffirm our commitment to our 
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school vision. Let us inspire one another to improve, ensure that everyone feels cared for and valued, and 
provide the support needed for our students to discover their purpose in life.

Together, as a united school community, we have the power to create a learning environment where every 
individual can thrive and reach their full potential. I am confident that with your continued support and  
dedication, we will make 2024 a year of growth, achievement, and success for all.

Once again, welcome back, and here’s to a fantastic year ahead! 

Glen Kite - Principal

to Muswellbrook South
Here are some new faces to welcome to Muswellbrook South.  

Please make sure you say hello and make them feel welcome, as they join our team to continue to make 
Muswellbrook South the very best school.

Mrs Ellis 
Teacher Relief

Mrs West 
Learning and Support 

Jamie-Lee - School 
Learning Support Officer

Miss Woodhouse 
KBLUE

MSPS 2024 Classes  
Mr Kentwell	    SUPPORT RED
Ms Sylvester	    SUPPORT BLUE
Mrs Smith-Frail  SUPPORT YELLOW
Miss Eade	    SUPPORT MAROON
Mrs York	    SUPPORT GREEN
Mrs Thompson   SUPPORT ORANGE
Mrs Le Grange   SUPPORT PURPLE
Mrs McLean 	    K RED
Miss Woodhouse K BLUE

Mrs Felan	  K YELLOW
Mrs Cullen	  K GREEN
Mr Wright	  1 RED
Miss Gibbs	  1 BLUE
Ms Baker	  1YELLOW
Mr Wild	  2 RED
Miss Probst	  2 BLUE
Miss Hipwell	  2 YELLOW
Miss Finch	 3 RED
Miss Beith	 3 BLUE

Mrs Cuthbert	 3 YELLOW
Mrs Brown	 4 RED
Mrs Petersen	 4 BLUE
Mr Holt		 4 YELLOW
Miss Myers	 5 RED
Mr Doolan	 5 BLUE
Mrs Murphy	 5/6 YELLOW
Mrs Pryke	 6 RED
Mrs North	 6 BLUE



2024 SCHOOL LEADERSHIP

2024 SCHOOL LEADERS

2024 STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL

MSPS 2024 SPORTS HOUSE LEADERS

Captains 
Elsie F & Connor S

Vice Captains 
Livia D-B & Patrick G

Prefects 
Sasha S, Chloe C, Rylann B & Ethan W

Edinglassie 
Meila B (C) &  

Izzabella S (VC)

Skellatar 
Charlly E-B (C) &  

Grace M (VC)

Balmoral 
Gabbie P (C) &  
Oliver T (VC)

Gyarran 
Naomi C (C) &  
Evelyn L (VC)

President - Grace A Secretary- Jett A Treasurer - Loralai B Communications  
Minister- Lumyn R



A huge congratulations to our hardworking MSPS Green Team on receiving a Sustainability Award at Muswellbrook 
Shire Council’s Australia Day Awards ceremony. 
Sustainability Award 
Muswellbrook South Public School Environment & Sustainability Group (Green Team) - 
Under the resolute and tireless leadership of School Learning Support Officers Tara Jeans & Sally McKay,  
environment and sustainability group ‘The Green Team’ has grown and expanded significantly throughout 2023.  
The daily program sees consistent numbers and receives positive feedback from students and staff.  
Students enthusiastically and responsibly collect eggs and tend to the chickens, water and weed the gradens, plant 
and harvest food, make compost, feed and care for the worms, and sort the recycling, taking great pride in all they 
do.  
In addition to achieveling its goal of educating staff and students on environmental sustainability while being  
involved in hands-on learning opportunities, the program creates a sense of belonging and provides a place for 
students to make and build on relationships and feel like they are a part of a team.

FAREWELL 
At the end of 2023 we farewelled this Muswellbrook 
South legend.
Leanne McTaggart has been at MSPS for   
28 years.
She has been a part of our South community, not 
only caring for the school, but for our staff and our 
students.
Leanne has dedicated her life to our school, ensuring 
MSPS is the place our students and staff want to be 
at everyday.
Thank you Leanne for your loyalty, your support, your 
care and dedication and your love of our school.
You will be dearly missed.



KINDERGARTEN START SCHOOL



- THANK YOU - 

Last week our school received a kind donation from Debbie Hobson on behalf of Blackroo  
Community Indigenous Corporation. 
We were provided with ten school backpacks filled with a range of stationery and books for our  
students to use.
MSPS would like to thank Blackroo Community Indigenous Corporation for their kind donation.
Staff and students are very appreciative of businesses and community agencies who continually  
support our students to achieve their personal best.

 
 
 
 
 

Muswellbrook South Public School 
 
 
 

Day of Photography 

20/03/2024 
 
 
 
 

1. Please wear your full school uniform 
 

2. Please place your order online before the day of photography 
- Go to www.advancedlife.com.au and enter this code: 
 

 
 

3. Payment can be made using Visa, Mastercard or PayPal 
 

4. If you are unable to order online, please hand your 
completed order envelope directly to the photographers on 
the day of photography 

 
 
 
 

 

SCHOOL 
 PHOTO DAY 

98F 7K4 GCV 

If you have any queries concerning school photographs and 
ordering, please contact advancedlife directly: 

www.advancedlife.com.au/contact 



SWIMMING CARNIVAL

200m MEDLEY OPEN BOYS OPEN GIRLS
Harrison Foot Noa Kamstra

3.45.36 3.58.06
6.02.2020 8.02.2021

100m FREESTYLE OPEN BOYS OPEN GIRLS
Harrison Foot Noa Kamstra

1.29.48 1.24.78
06.02.2020 08.02.2021

50m FREESTYLE 8YR BOYS 9YR BOYS 10YR BOYS 11YR BOYS 12YR BOYS 13YR BOYS
Jackson Foot Harrison Foot Harrison Foot Harrison Foot Harrison Foot Mitchell Gavin 

49.25 44.75 42.71 37.50 36.69 42.91
08.02.2018 02.02.2017 08.02.2018 18.12.2018 06.02.2020 02.02.2017

50m FREESTYLE 8YR GIRLS 9YR GIRLS 10YR GIRLS 11YR GIRLS 12YR GIRLS 13YR GIRLS
Elsie Foot Elsie Foot Noa Kamstra Noa Kamstra Noa Kamstra Naomi Brown 
1.01.70 53.15 48.56 42.66 39.12 1.01.53

06.02.2020 08.02.2021 18.12.2018 06.02.2020 08.02.2021 10.02.2015

50m BACKSTROKE JNR BOYS 11YR BOYS SNR BOYS JNR GIRLS 11YR GIRLS SNR GIRLS
Riley Jeans Riley Jeans Wayde Simpson Noa Kamstra Noa Kamstra Noa Kamstra

52.57 49.93 46.80 56.47 50.59 48.28
18.12.2018 06.02.2020 06.02.2020 18.12.2018 06.02.2020 08.02.2021

50m BREASTSTROKE JNR BOYS 11YR BOYS SNR BOYS JNR GIRLS 11YR GIRLS SNR GIRLS
Jackson Foot Jackson Foot Paxton Hann Georiga Hutchings Georiga Hutchings Georgia Hutchings

59.69 58.34 57.22 1.11.66 57.31 53.15
18.12.2018 08.02.2021 08.02.2021 Feb-12 07.02.2014 10.02.2015

50m BUTTERFLY JNR BOYS 11YR BOYS SNR BOYS JNR GIRLS 11YR GIRLS SNR GIRLS
Jackson Foot Thomas Cahill Harrison Foot Noa Kamstra Noa Kamstra Noa Kamstra

1.02.17 56.75 53.79 1.05.94 57.41 50.15
18.12.2018 08.02.2018 06.02.2020 18.12.2018 06.02.2020 08.02.2021

Muswellbrook South Public School
Swimming Records (est. 2012)

MSPS SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Last Friday 2 February, MSPS held their annual swimming carnival. This year we were lucky to be able to 
take all students turning 8 or older to the carnival. Everyone had a wonderful day, competing in swimming 
events, playing novelty water games and also joining SISA in a survivor challenge to win points for their 
house.  
On the day Nicholas D made great strides for his age group and house, competing in every 50m event, 
including butterfly, in which he was the only boy to participate.  
A special congratulations to Elsie F who was just 0.9seconds off breaking the senior girls 50m backstroke 
record.
We would like to make a special mention to the Muswellbrook Swimming Club for opening a canteen for our 
students to enjoy a sausage sizzle and refreshments, SISA for creating a fun atmosphere and our amazing 
parents who braved the heat to watch students compete.

All swimming ribbons will be handed out at Primary’s assembly, next Tuesday 13 February starting at 
2.30pm in the school hall.

The Upper Hunter PSSA Zone Swimming Carnival will be held on Thursday 22 February at Scone Pool. 
Notes will be sent out to those students who have made it through, as soon as we receive the information.

Mrs Cuthbert - Sports Coordinator



MSPS 
SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL



MSPS BELL TIMES
School hours are 9.25am to 3.25pm.
First lunch break is from 11.45am to 12.25pm.
Second lunch break is from 1.50pm to 2.25pm.

FRUIT BREAK
Every day classes will have a 10 minute eating break to have some fruit or vegetables & water. Crunch & Sip is a 
research supported initiative that helps to encourage the eating of healthy foods and develop good eating habits.
Foods to include: fresh fruit, fresh vegetables, dried fruit (e.g. sultanas), fruit packs and water bottle.
Foods NOT to include: roll up, muesli bars, fruit in jelly, juice/cordial.

MSPS SCHOOL SPORTS DAYS
During Term 1 sport will be held on a the following days - 
Early Stage 1 - Thursdays 
Stage 1 (Year 1 & 2) - Tuesdays
Stage 2 (Year 3 & 4) - Tuesdays 
Stage 3 (Year 5 & 6) - Wednesdays

Students can wear the school sports uniform (Maroon shorts/pants, maroon polo shirt, school bucket hat & white or 
black joggers) on sports day.
In addition to sport, all classes will participate in a physical activity PE lesson on a FRIDAY.  
It may be best for girls to wear sports uniform instead of their school dress on a Friday as well.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

FAREWELL SALLY
Sally McKay is leaving our school.  
She has been a much loved face at MSPS, particularly in 
Support.  
Sally has connected and impacted so many students,  
families and our community.
Sally has been very active with MSPS Green Team and 
having our very own pigeons and chickens for many of our 
students to enjoy. 
We thank Sally for her commitment to MSPS and wish her 
all the best in her new career.
You will be dearly missed.

Students were excited to be returning to school last 
Thursday and they also celebrated the completion of 
the major building works and classroom upgrades.  
NSW Government Spokesperson for the Upper Hunter, 
Ms Emily Suvaal MLC, visited the school and received 
a tour of the new classrooms by Principal, Mr Kite, and 
school leaders, Elsie & Connor.



ABSENCES
It is a Department of Education requirement that whenever your child is absent from school, unless it is on 
school business such as attending an excursion, you are obligated to provide a note explaining their  
absence. If your child is late to school, or you need to pick them up early, students will come to the office 
and collect a late note or an early leaver’s slip, which will be given to their teacher. You can also notify the 
school if your child is away through the Sentral Parent Portal app or phone the school on 0265 431 896.

PUBLICITY & GENERAL CONSENT PERMISSION FORMS
Publicity & General Consent forms are filled out at time of enrolment. When these forms are completed, 
parents/carers answer if they give or do not give consent to publicity such as student’s photographs being 
included in school newsletters, on the school Facebook page, local newspapers, Department of Education 
Internet pages, television, radio, taken on school photo day and to be published out in the community.
There is no need for this form to be completed each year. Completed forms are kept in the student’s file. If a 
form has not been completed a new one will be sent home in the coming weeks. Please complete this and 
send back to school at your earliest convenience. If you have completed a publicity consent form but now/
later wish to make changes, please notify the school in writing so we can adjust our records accordingly.
Thank you very much for your cooperation.

ASSEMBLIES
Assemblies will be held throughout the term to recognise student achievements. Assembly dates are  
published on the term calendar included in the fortnightly newsletter. Support classes hold an assembly 
each fortnight and a whole school assembly will be held twice a term. Other special assemblies may also be 
held throughout the year in which information will be provided. 
All assemblies will be held in the school hall. 
Parents will be advised if their child is receiving an award. Parents and friends are welcome to attend. 

PUBLISHING STUDENT PHOTOGRAPHS 
Schools, parents and friends like to acknowledge the wonderful achievements of students.
It is great to see lots of parents and friends attend our events, assemblies etc. Please keep in mind when 
you are posting photos or videos to social media, that not all of our students have permission to publish 
their image online.
Photos containing only your child can be posted on social media, however if they contain other students 
please do not publish them.

STUDENT DETAILS AND EMERGENCY CONTACTS
It is important that you notify the school office of changes that occur to student’s contact details e.g. new 
phone numbers, change of address etc. Emergency contact details also need to be kept up-to-date with 
current working phone numbers. We also would like an email address for each family as we move 
emailing notes home to parents.
It is important to have up-to-date details as this information is sometimes needed by teachers, to approve
transport applications, in the event of an emergency and to provide specific information e.g. excursion  
updates.
Please contact the school office to make any updates. Thank you for your cooperation.

SCHOOL NEWSLETTERS
Our school newsletter is published each fortnight and can be found on our school website -
https://muswellbrs-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/newsletter.html It is also saved on the Sentral Parent Portal app.
Our school newsletter can be emailed to families. Please contact the school office on 0265 431 896 if you 
would like to be added to the newsletter distribution list. Unfortunately our newsletter is no longer printed.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

https://muswellbrs-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/newsletter.html


WARRAE WANNI
Mrs Watson and Suellen would like to welcome all the students and families to Warrae Wanni for an exciting 
year ahead.
Students will be commencing on Monday 19 February from 9.30am to 2.30pm. Families will be notified.
Please ensure your child brings a back pack with lunch box including fruit for morning tea and water. Please 
also include a change of clothes. 

PARKING
Parking at the school is very restricted at the moment due to building works happening at the TAFE. 
Please allow extra time to find a park in surrounding streets and safely walk your child in to school. 
Osborn Ave gates are open each day until 10am and reopen in the afternoon at 3pm. Osborn Ave can get very 
busy & congested. If you are using the designated ‘Two minute drop zone’ please do so and safely move on. 
Please DO NOT park in surrounding businesses carparks (Mobil Service Station, Osborn Bus Company,  
Beaurepaires) as it obstructs access for their customers and suppliers and can be a safety concern.
Thanking you in advance for your cooperation.

ROAD SAFETY
For the safety of students and adults, please make sure road rules are followed at all times. Speed limits must 
be adhered to around surrounding streets. Children under the age of 10 must hold a parents hand when crossing 
roads. At no time should pedestrians walk through the staff carpark or driveway gates. Please use walkways and 
gates. Thank you for your cooperation.

BREAKFAST CLUB
Breakfast Club is open again for 2024.
Breakfast is served from the canteen between 8.45am and 9.15am every school morning.  
Children can get a piece of toast, juice, milo and cereal.
Please come along if you have not had time to have brekky at home, or just want to have breakfast at South with 
your friends. Come along and share a story with friends whilst enjoying a healthy start to the day.

SMART WATCHES
This year, a lot of our students have returned to school wearing a smart watch. Some of these have the function 
for students to take photos from them, to receive messages and calls and to send messages or calls. This is  
effectively the same as having a mobile phone at school.
Please ensure your child’s watch is set to ‘Class Mode’ so that they are unable to perform the above  
functions, as it becomes an issue of privacy and distraction.

MOBILE PHONES
Mobile phones are not permitted at school. If you need to get in contact with your child while they are at school, 
please call the office to leave a message. If your child carries a phone on them due to after school arrangements, 
they are expected to take it to the front office at the start of the day and pick it up when the school day finishes.

UNIFORM
Students are required to wear full school uniform. This includes socks. Boys are required to wear grey or plain 
white socks (NO Santa Cruz socks). This is available to view on the school website and to purchase from the  
uniform Shop. If you are having trouble meeting these requirements please speak to your child’s classroom  
teacher. Please also be aware that minimal jewellery is allowed, such as studs or sleepers and a watch. Costume  
jewellery, rings, bracelets (unless it is a medical bracelet) or necklaces are not to be worn as it is a safety hazard.
Girls can wear scrunchies and bows in their hair, however, we ask that they are white or maroon only.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 



National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy
Information for parents and carers

NAPLAN

•	All students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 in Australia do NAPLAN tests in March each year. 

•	NAPLAN tests students’ skills in reading, writing and maths. 

•	The test questions are presented in Standard Australian English dialect.   

•	Students read some of the questions and listen to others with headphones.  

•	The tests will get easier or harder, depending on how students are going in the test. 

•	Students do four different tests. The names of the four tests are:  

Writing Reading Conventions of language
(spelling, grammar and punctuation)

Numeracy

•	Students in Year 3 will do the Writing test using pencil and paper. Year 3 students will answer the other 
test questions on the computer. 

•	Students in Years 5, 7 and 9 will answer all their test questions on computers. 

•	Teachers will help students get ready for NAPLAN tests. 

•	Schools will get their students’ results. The school will then give parents/carers a report showing their 
own child’s results.   

•	Parents/carers can talk to the teacher about these results. 

•	NAPLAN shows how students are going all over Australia. People who work in the Australian  
Government, state and territory education authorities and schools use NAPLAN results. The results  
let them see which schools are doing well and which schools might need help. 

Talk to your teacher if you have any questions about your child doing the tests. 
For more information on NAPLAN, visit nap.edu.au.



P&C NEWS

Just before the holidays, Muswellbrook South Public School P&C 
Association made a generous donation to the 98.1 Power FM Food 
and Toy Appeal. Thank you Blackroo Community Indigenous  
Corporation for your hard work creating amazing hampers for our 
community.
We are extremely grateful for the P&C’s support and wish to thank 
them for their tireless contribution to not only our school but also 
the local community.

Before the holidays our amazing 
P&C also made a donation of items 
to help families requiring extra  
assistance during the Christmas 
and New Year Holidays.
The P&C is proud to support the 
Muswellbrook community. 
Thank you to the small group of 
P&C volunteers for organising 
such wonderful things for our 
school & community.



MSPS PARENTS & CITIZENS (P&C) MEETING - TUESDAY 20 FEBRUARY 2024
The first MSPS P&C meeting is being held on Tuesday 20 February. P&C meetings are held on the third Tuesday 
of the month (during school terms) at 6.30pm in the school library. 
Joining the P&C is a great way to be kept informed and to contribute to your child’s education. Your contribution 
can be as small or as large as you can manage.
It is a great opportunity to help in school decision making and to help shape the school’s future.
We look forward to seeing some new faces attend.

MSPS UNIFORM SHOP
The Uniform Shop is open every Monday and Wednesday from 9.30am to 12pm. Adults can purchase items from 
the uniform shop, orders can be sent in an envelope with cash, or orders can be placed online via Munch Monitor.
Once your uniform shop order has been processed a staff member will contact you to organise a suitable time to 
collect or it can be sent home with your child.
The Uniform Shop/canteen accepts cash, cheque and EFTPOS payments from parents over the phone.  
Layby system is also available. No items can be taken without full payment.

CANTEEN NEWS
The school canteen is open from 9am to 2.15pm. It is open every day for 1st break and 2nd 
break.  
Lunch orders can be placed online via Munch Monitor or students can hand them in at the canteen window  
before 10am. Lunch orders must be placed online before 9am or handed in to the canteen before 10am with 
child’s name and class clearly marked on the lunch bag. No hot food lunch orders will be taken after this time for 
1st break. 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 
Our school canteen requires more volunteers. If we can’t get more volunteers the canteen is at risk of closing 
some days. The kids love seeing Mums, Dads, Grandparents, Aunts & Uncles helping out in the canteen.  
Grab a friend and make a day of it.  
If you are interested and available to help out in the canteen please call in or phone Gina.
We are looking forward to another great year.

PIZZAS AVAILABLE! 
Hawaiian and Meatlovers mini pizza’s are available from the school canteen - $4 each.

MUNCH MONITOR
Please ensure you update your child’s class on Munch Monitor. Your child’s class must be updated from “update”, 
“K2024” or “NEW2024” before you place an online order otherwise you risk your child’s lunch being misplaced in 
the wrong class group.

BIRTHDAY BUCKETS
Does your child have a birthday coming up? 

NOW AVAILABLE FROM THE SCHOOL CANTEEN  
- Birthday Buckets -  $17.00
Your child will receive one of these birthday buckets delivered to their classroom  
with an ice block for each student in their class.
Your Birthday child will also receive a balloon (pictured) to keep and a  
$2.50 canteen voucher to purchase anything of their choice to the value of $2.50.
Please give at least 24 hours notice and PAYMENT MUST BE MADE AT TIME OF ORDER. 
*Voucher MUST be used within 5 school days from date of delivery.

P&C NEWS



CANTEEN MENU



MUNCH MONITOR



Summer Uniform Summer Sports Uniform Winter Uniform  Winter Sports Uniform 

Size 4-8 
$47.50 

Size 10-16 
$52.00 

Size 4-14 
$27.50 

Adult S to 3XL 
$29.50 

$17.00 $16.00 

$19.50 
Size 4-16 

$19.50 $27.50 

$15.50 $12.00 

Size 4-8 
$47.50 

Size 10-16 
$52.00 

Scrunchies  
$2.50 pack of 2 

Library Bag 
$12.00 

$25.00 
 

$38.00 
Size 4-16 
$25.00 

Adult S to 3XL 
$30.00 

Size 4-16 
$27.50 

Adult S to 2XL 
$35.00 

$45.00 

$20.00 

Orders can be placed 
online via Munch Monitor. 

 
Lay-by system available.  

ITEMS CANNOT BE TAKEN 
WITHOUT FULL PAYMENT. 

Price list for children 
sizes 4-16.   

Some adult sizes  
available. 

Order forms are available 
at the school office.  

 
The Uniform Shop  

accepts cash, cheque  
or eftpos.  



 

              MSPS UNIFORM SHOP ORDER FORM 
  Located in Canteen 

                         Currently open Mondays and Wednesdays 9.30am to 12pm 
 

Name:       Phone: 

Students Name:     Class: 

 
Item Sizes 

Available 
Size 

Required 
Quantity Price Sub Total 

Summer Dress Size 4 - 8 
Size 10 - 16 

  $47.50 
$52.00 

 

Polo Shirt Size 4 - 14   $27.50  
 Size S - 3XL   $29.50  
Grey Shorts Size 2 - 16   $17.00  
 Size S - 2XL   $20.00  
Microfibre Maroon  Size 2 - 16   $16.00  
Sports Shorts Size S - 3XL   $18.00  
Microfibre Maroon Skort 
(with zipper and bike pants) 

Size 4 - 16 
Small & 
Medium  

   
$25.00 

 

Winter Tunic 
 

Size 4 - 8 
Size 10 - 16 

  $47.50 
$52.00 

 

White Blouse Size 4 - 16   $19.50  
Grey Long Pants  Size 2 - 3   $22.50  
 Size 4 - 16   $19.50  
 Size S - 2XL   $26.50  
Microfibre Maroon Long  Size 4 - 16   $27.50  
Sports Pants Size S - 3XL   $29.50  
Fleecy Trackpants Size 2 - 3   $20.00  
Dry n Cosy Parka Size 3 - 16   $45.00  
Microfibre Maroon 
Sports Jacket 

Size 4 - 16   $38.00  

V Neck Jumper Size 4 - 16   $25.00  
 Size S - 3XL   $30.00  
Zip Fleece Jumper Size 4 - 16   $27.50  
 Size S - 2XL   $35.00  
Maroon Bucket Hat S/M or M/L   $15.50  
Reversible Sport House 
Colours Hat 

One size 
R, B, G or Y 

  $20.00  

Tights (stockings) Sizes 4-6,   
7-10, 11-14 

  $12.00  

Library Bag One size   $10.50  
Scrunchies 2pk, 
Headband 

One size   $2.50 
each 

 

Gloves    $3.00  
    Total  

 
Orders can be made online via Munch Monitor or can be left at the front office with cash payment. 
We can deliver your order to your child’s class for them to bring home. 
Payments at Uniform Shop can be made via cash, debit card, Mastercard or Visa card. 
Layby is available. Items will not be given out unless fully paid for. 
Prices are subject to change. 
 

Thank you for supporting the P&C Uniform Shop,  
Money spent with us goes back into the school. 





SCHOOL BYTES
We have transitioned smoothly to our new School Bytes finance system. 
You can access School Bytes either via the Parent Portal website or via the School Bytes app (NEW).

 
School Bytes parent portal enables you to view all your children in one portal and process payments for 
multiple siblings in one transaction.

Once your portal is activated you can use it to give consent for events and process online payments.
To make an online payment - 
1. Log into the parent portal – https://portal.schoolbytes.education/auth/login or via School Bytes 
App.
2. Select the statement of account icon.
3. Select the charges to pay.
By default, all the students linked to your account will be displayed, select a student’s name to view the 
charges linked with that student.
If the charge is related to an activity consent must be given before making payment.
4. Confirm or edit the balance to be paid for each charge (if required).
5. Optionally select ‘add other item’ to add a sundry item (e.g. Year 6 graduation souvenir) that is 
not linked to the statement of account. When adding a new sundry item, select the relevant student.
6. Select pay now (optionally select pay with saved credit card details if previously saved).
7. Review payment details.
9. Select pay. You will be redirected to a secure Service NSW payment page to enter your credit/debit card 
details to finalise payment.
10. Payment successful. Click anywhere outside the receipt prompt to return to the parent portal.  
A receipt will be automatically emailed to you.
Cash payments can still be made at school. Please note receipts for these cash payments will be emailed 
to the email address held on file at school. Please contact the school if you need to update your email  
address.

SCHOOL BYTES

 https://portal.schoolbytes.education/auth/login


SCHOOL BYTES
If you are a parent/carer using an Outlook email address (i.e. @outlook.com, @hotmail.com, @live.com.au)  
and you’re not receiving emails from your child’s school sent through School Bytes or if the emails are going  
to the junk folder you can follow the steps below to add School Bytes to your Outlook safe senders list.
1. From your Outlook home page, select the ‘Settings’ cog in the top right corner of the menu bar.

2. Select the ‘View all Outlook settings’ link at the bottom of the panel.

3. Select the ‘Junk email’ heading.

4. Select the blue ‘+ Add’ button from the ‘Safe senders and domains’ heading. A text input box will show.

5. Type in the email address — noreply@mail.schoolbytes.education

6. Once the email address has been typed in, press ‘Enter’ on your keyboard.

7. Select the blue ‘Save’ button.

 

Any future emails sent by your child’s school through School Bytes will now go directly to your ‘Inbox’ folder.



Muswellbrook South Public School   
Award System 

25 Pebbles 

“Pebbles”  are handed out in the classroom and playground  to 
students who are being SAFE, RESPECTFUL & RESPONSIBLE 
by following all six whole school PBL Expectations. 

“Academic Merit Awards” 
are presented to students 
to recognise achievements 
in the classroom.  

“Building Solid Foundations for Life” 

= 

Students may bring Pebbles home to collect, or teachers may keep them in the 
classrooms and monitor quantities. Once 25 Pebbles are collected, students 
need to hand in the 25 Pebbles to the classroom teacher. These Pebbles will 
then be entered on to the computer in order to receive the next level of award. 

= 

= 

= 

Another 25 Pebbles
(accumulative total = 50 Pebbles) 

Another 25 Pebbles 
(accumulative total = 75 Pebbles) 

Another 25 Pebbles
(accumulative total = 100 Pebbles) 

+ receives  
  PJ pin 

If a student receives a PBL platinum award and four (4) Academic Merit Awards 
in the Calendar year, they receive an MSPS Honour Award which entitles them 

to a special Honour student luncheon with the Principal. 

* Awards are only valid for that calendar year and are  
NOT carried over to the next year * 

“PBL Champs” are  
selected throughout the 
year, and do not count  
in the Pebble tally. 
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Nutrition Snippet
HOW TO PACK A HEALTHY

LUNCH BOX 

A good lunch gives children energy and
nutrients to learn, play and grow.

But what does a healthy lunch box look
like?  Find out in our short video. 

healthylunchbox.com.au

MUSWELLBROOK JUNIOR 
SQUASH COMPETITION 

 

 
 

STARTS  - SUNDAY 11TH FEB. Grading. 
- SUNDAY 18TH FEB. Start Comp. 

TIME   - 10am to 12pm 
COST   - $5 per junior each week 

All Equipment provided. 
Modified squash rules for beginners. 

NEW PLAYERS WELCOME. 
 

CALL ADRIAN ON 0400303618 TO ENTER OR FOR 
MORE INFORMATION. 

Muswellbrook Squash Club is registered to accept 
Active and Creative Kids Vouchers. 

CONNECTING FAMILIES

What was your  
favourite family  

holiday and why?

MSPS ARE GOING TO GIVE YOU A TOPIC 
EACH WEEK TO DISCUSS AT YOUR DINNER 

TABLE, KEEPING FAMILIES CONNECTED

High

https://healthylunchbox.com.au/?utm_source=poster&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlb2023&utm_content=_pre_nutrition_snippet_t3w6
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/blog/pantry-checklist-for-healthy-eating/?utm_source=poster&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlb2023&utm_content=_pre_nutrition_snippet_t3w6
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/blog/how-to-pack-a-healthy-lunch-box-video/?utm_source=edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlb_fy24&utm_content=1970_pre_nutritionsnippets_t1w1
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/blog/how-to-pack-a-healthy-lunch-box-video/?utm_source=edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlb_fy24&utm_content=1970_pre_nutritionsnippets_t1w1
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/blog/how-to-pack-a-healthy-lunch-box-video/?utm_source=edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlb_fy24&utm_content=1970_pre_nutritionsnippets_t1w1
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/?utm_source=edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlb_fy24&utm_content=1970_pre_nutritionsnippets_t1w1
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High

SINGLETON
ROOSTERS

MIXED BOYS &
GIRLS

UNDER 9
UNDER 11
UNDER 13

GIRLS
UNDER 15
UNDER 17

BOYS
UNDER 15
UNDER 17

JUNIOR PLAYERS WANTED
TO PLAY AFL

AGE DIVISIONS

@singletonroostersafcSingleton Roosters AFL

Contact us!

Junior Vice President:
Scott O'Bryan - 0408686974

INTERESTED?

COME AND  
JOIN THE FUN,  
ITS FREE.
Muswellbrook  
Rugby Club

5 TO 12 YRS BOYS & GIRLS, 
EIGHT (8) FRIDAY EVENINGS FROM  
FRIDAY 23 FEBRUARY AT HIGHBROOK 
PARK FIELDS.
5.30PM UNTIL 6.30PM 
1 HOUR OF RUGBY UNION SKILLS AND 
TRAINING DRILLS/GAMES.  
QUALIFIED SAFE RUGBY COACHES  
FOLLOWED BY COMPLIMENTARY  
SAUSAGE SIZZLE AND DRINK.  
Parents catered for as well.

REGISTRATION AND INFORMATION 
NIGHT ON 16 FEBRUARY.
FOR MORE INFORMATION REGARDING 
REGISTRATION ETC, CONTACT  
DOMONIC PIKE 0459 433 039 OR  
ROD SCHOLES 0428 683 367 or email  
secretary.mbrookrugby@gmail.com
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Bus Flashing Lights Campaign 
Term 1 2024 from Monday 29 January 2024 – Friday 23 February 2024 

 
Slow down to 40km/h when bus lights flash, unless a lower speed limit applies. 

 
Key Messages 
Motorists 
• Lights flash on buses to warn motorists that buses are picking up and dropping off children 
• You must slow down to 40km/h when overtaking or passing a bus displaying flashing lights, 

unless a lower speed limit applies. 
• You can help keep children safe by: 
• Sticking to the speed limit and following the road rules in school zones 
• Slowing down to 40km/h when bus lights are flashing, unless a lower speed limit applies 
• Looking out for children crossing the road near bus stops, in school zones or along bus routes 
• Giving way to buses when they merge back into traffic. 
 
Families 

• Families have an important part to play in keeping children safe around roads. 
• Never drop off or meet your child on the opposite side of the road to the bus stop or call them 

across the road. Always drop them off or meet them on the same side of the road as the bus 
stop. 

• Remind your children to always wait until the bus has gone before choosing a safe 
place to cross the road 

• Talk to your children about Stop! Look! Listen! Think! every time they cross the road: 
• Stop one step back from the kerb 
• Look continuously both ways 
• Listen for the sounds of approaching traffic 
• Think whether it is safe to cross and keep checking until safely across. 

 
For more information visit: https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/be-bus-aware/bus-
flashing-lights.html  
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Term 1 2024
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Feb

Wk 2

5 6 7 8 9 SISA 

Feb

Wk 3

12 
ES1 Best Start 
Assessments

13
Stage 1 Sport
Stage 2 Sport
Primary 
Assembly 2.30pm

14
Stage 3 Sport 
I&S Tennis

15
ES1 Sport
UHPSSA Cricket
Infants 
Assembly 1pm

16 SISA

Feb

Wk 4

19
I&S Assembly 
1pm

20
Stage 1 Sport
Stage 2 Sport

21
Stage 3 Sport
I&S Tennis

22
ES1 Sport
UHPSSA  
Swimming

23 SISA

Feb / 

Mar

Wk 5

26
K-6 League 
Star Program

27
Stage 1 Sport
Stage 2 Sport
K-6 League Star 
Program

28
Stage 3 Sport
I&S Tennis

29
ES1 Sport
Whole School 
Assembly 1pm
7’s & 8’s Rugby 
League -  
Olympic Park

1 SISA
UHPSSA Rugby 
League trials

Mar

Wk 6

4
I&S Assembly 
1pm
K-6 League 
Star Program

5
Stage 1 Sport
Stage 2 Sport
K-6 League Star 
Program
Primary 
Assembly 2.30pm

6
Stage 3 Sport
I&S Tennis

Steve Simpson 
Rugby League -  
Cook Park,  
Singleton

7
ES1 Sport

8 SISA
Rugby Union  
7s Gala Day 
(Singleton)

Mar

Wk 7

11
K-6 League 
Star Program

12
Stage 1 Sport
Stage 2 Sport
K-6 League Star 
Program

13
Stage 3 Sport

NAPLAN

14
ES1 Sport

NAPLAN
Infants 
Assembly 1pm

15 SISA

Mar

 Wk 8

18
I&S Assembly 
1pm

NAPLAN

19
Stage 1 Sport
Stage 2 Sport

NAPLAN

20
Stage 3 Sport

SCHOOL  
PHOTOS

21
ES1 Sport

NAPLAN

22 SISA

NAPLAN

Mar

Wk 9

25 
K-6 League 
Star Program

NAPLAN

26
K-6 League Star 
Program
Stage 1 Sport
Stage 2 Sport
Primary 
Assembly 2.30pm

27
Stage 3 Sport

HUNTER  
RUGBY LEAGUE 
TRIALS

28
ES1 Sport
Infants 
Assembly 1pm

29 
GOOD FRIDAY 
PUBLIC  
HOLIDAY


